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Easter Egg 
Hunt 

Hop On Over! 
Bring the kids for 
springtime fun at our 
annual Edgewater Easter 
Egg Hunt, Saturday, April 
19. The Easter Bunny and 
crew have been working 
hard to gather and hide 
thousands of eggs for the 
kids to discover! So 
everyone has a better 
chance of filling their 
baskets, younger tots and 
older kids will search in 
separate groups. This 
event promises to create 
some priceless memories, 
so don’t forget to bring 
your camera! 

Special thanks to Stan 
Arnold and Barb Berman 
for this annual event. 

Hello 
and Happy Spring! 

Easter Egg 
Hunt 
Saturday 
April 19 
10 am 
Oxford Park 
 
Bring your 
camera! 

Neighborhood 
Garage Sale 
Saturday 
June 14 
FREE! 
 
Register@ 
Rockfordedgewater.org 

July 4 Festival 
Oxford Park 
Friday, July 4  
7 pm 
Bike parade, 
family 
festivities and 
fireworks! 

We are excited to bring you our first online 
quarterly newsletter. At the suggestion of some of 
our residents, we are going to bring you news 
about our community on a more regular basis—and 
save some trees at the same time!  

Sincerely, 

John Beck 

President, Edgewater Neighborhood Association 
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Good Neighbor Info 
All the important stuff you need to know 

Edgewater Officers and Board 
Members 

 

President 
John Beck     815.289.4787 

Vice President 
Tim Moore 
Treasurer 

Dick Berman     815.289.3553 
Secretary 

Bill Simpson 
 

Board Members 
Stan Arnold 
Barb Berman 

Michael Goddard 
David Griffith 

Jacob Hamil 
Juanita Hickerson 

Mark Podemski 
Lucretia Ristin 
Drew Williams 

 
12th Ward Alderman 

John Beck     815.289.4787 
john.beck@rockfordil.gov 

 
Community Services Officer 
Eric Jones     815.987.8274 
eric.jones@rockfordil.gov 

 

SNOW EMERGENCY 
CLARIFICATION 

 
If you live on Clinton, douglas or 
Melrose Streets: 
During a declared snow 
emergency, the snow emergency 
regulations override the typical 
daily ‘one-side-of-street’ parking. 
 
In other words, follow snow 
emergency parking regulations on 
EVERY street in the 
neighborhood. 
On even numbered calendar days, 
Park on the EVEN side of the 
street between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. to 8:00 a.m. on the following 
day. On Odd numbered calendar 
days, Park on the ODD side of the 
street between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. to 8:00 a.m. on the following 
day. 
 

Neighborhood Garage Sale 
Coming Soon: 

June 14  
Enjoy a great day of selling and 
picking with your neighbors! 
Clean out your closets, basement, attic and 
garage and mark your calendars now for 
Saturday, June 14. 
 
This year, it’s FREE to participate! 
Register your sale @ www.rockfordedgewater.org 
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Featured Edgewater Home 

The year was 1965. At that time, the Duncan family had called 2121 
Melrose Street home for over 40 years. Dr. Duncan, only the second 
owner of the home, was an optometrist and conducted his business in the 
living room. 
 
Over one year later, newlyweds Ted and Phyllis Holm were looking for a 
place to live. 
Dr. Duncan had since passed, and the property soon became part of an 
estate sale. Ed and Gina, neighbors of the Duncans and friends with the 
Holms, told Ted and Phyllis about the home being for sale. 48 years 
later, Ted and Phyllis are still proud to call 2121 Melrose Street home. 
 
“We never gave it a thought that this would be our ‘Starter Home’”, Mrs. 
Holm shared. Mr. Holm continued, “We thought: here’s a house, let’s buy 
it, let’s move in!” 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Holm expressed how fortunate they were to have stumbled 
upon their home, set in a thriving neighborhood full of young families. At 
one time, their block between Harper Ave. and Brown St. had 44 children, 
from infants to teenagers. “There were always babysitters for young 
kids, and there were always babysitting jobs for older kids.” 
 
Though their children are now grown, Mr. and Mrs. Holm value their 
home, their neighborhood, and all the amenities it has, including the Bike 
Path and our local area restaurants. With nearly 50 years of marriage 
and 50 years of home ownership on the horizon, Ted and Phyllis have no 
plans to leave the ‘Starter Home’, built in 1920 and now 94 years old, 
they so dearly love. 
 
Charming homes, natural beauty, and close community make Edgewater a 
great place to call home. They also make for great stories. Share your 
Edgewater story in future newsletters by contacting Michael Smith at 
michael@enginestudio.org. 
 

Ted and Phyllis Holm 
2121 Melrose Street 
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The Olympic Tavern 
A long-standing good neighbor 

theolympictavern.com 
 

Calling All Shutterbugs! 
We want your photos of the 
neighborhood. Whether they’re of 
flowers in your garden, your grandkids 
at the Easter Egg Hunt or a shot of the 
river at sunset. Email your Edgewater 
photos to juanitahickerson@gmail.com 
and maybe you’ll see them in an upcoming 
newsletter! 

“We couldn't dream of being 
anywhere other than Fulton and 
Main. Rockford's North End has 
been our home since 1945, and we've 
been happy to share good food & 
drink with the Rockford community 
ever since then.” 
   ZAK ROTELLO 
   Food and Beverage 
   Director 

“After 68 years in business, 
we are very fortunate 

(and maybe a little proud) 
to have made improvements and 

additions to The Olympic Tavern.  


